

AGREED REPORT 
Board of Management 
Coláiste na Toirbhirte 
October 21ST 2024
The Board expressed their deepest condolences to the family of Anne Enright, 5th Year Student who passed away on September 17th. The Board expressed their sincere condolences to the family and to the entire school community. Anne will remain in the thoughts and prayers of our school community. 
The Board expressed their deepest condolences to the Management and staff of Kinsale Community School on the loss of their Fifth-year student. Our thoughts and prayers are with them. 

The Board carried out a Risk Assessment of the Child Safeguarding Practices in the school. The revised Child Protection Procedures 2024 were considered within this assessment.  The Child Safeguarding Statement was ratified by the Board.  The Principal presented the Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR). 
Ms. Galvin was ratified as the Designated Liaison Person and Ms. Carolyn O’Flaherty was ratified as the Deputy Designated Liaison Person. Ms. Galvin will act as the Relevant Person.  
The Board carried out the Annual Review of the Anti-Bullying Policy. The Bi Cineáltas Plan will be in place in August 2025. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The School Fire Alarm System was replaced during the summer break to meet health & safety regulations. 
The Board congratulated the staff on the outstanding Leaving Certificate results 2024.  Best Wishes to the Leaving Certificate Class of 2024. 
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